
December, 2022 
Dear Special Friends,
     Good evening on Monday, December 5, 2022, while I’m here in Johannesburg, South Africa, right now. 
I’m finishing almost two months of ministry at my usual time in Southern Africa. I’ll leave in a few days 
for Nigeria, where I’ve lived so many years.     I’ve been in Zambia, Zimbabwe, Swaziland (now Eswatini), 
Botswana, and South Africa, on this trip, from the middle of October till now. 
     Thanks so much for always praying for me, and giving your offerings to help me go to the nations all 
these years! You’re a great blessing to me! 
     I could never do it by myself, for sure! Over fifty-five years in Africa now, and the past eleven years 
without my sweetheart, Arthur, would be impossible without Jesus, who has been with me every step of 
the way. He promised, “I will never leave you, nor forsake you” (Hebrews 13:5). He’ll go with you, too! 
     There are always testimonies, everywhere I go, and in Zimbabwe, a lady testified about how God 
healed her last year, when I prayed for her. She had a very serious skin problem, and spots on her skin 
that wouldn’t go away. They began to disappear, praise God, as Jesus healed her! Jesus still does miracles, 
and He heals today! 
     A lady in Botswana had lots of pain in her back, when she tried to bend over and Jesus instantly healed 
her that night in the service! She could bend over easily, without any pain, when Jesus touched her. He’ll 
touch you, too, even this very minute! 
     I’ll be in Ghana again soon, leaving after Christmas, and ministering there till the first week of February. 

Please be praying for me, going by road all over the country to the villages, towns, and cities, as always. 
     Three more of the churches we’re helping build in the North will have big Dedication Day services, and 
be officially opened in January, praise God! This week, God has provided the funds to help them finish 
the buildings, with the wiring, fans, and painting. 
     The first will be at Kankidina, where the chief is a faithful member, on January 7, the second will be at 
Karaga on January 14, and the third at Zabzugu on January 21. 
     Also, we’re able to help two churches this week with doors, windows, plastering the walls inside and 
outside, flooring, etc., at Naagu and Janania. 
     Pray with me for several more churches in northern Ghana, being considered right now, as they’re 
ready for a roof and needing help as soon as possible. Will YOU have a part, and help me to help them, by 
sending a special offering??? 
     When I get back to Nigeria, where I’ve lived for over thirty-four years now in a big apartment, the 
huge move to a smaller apartment will have to be completed during the few days I’m at home. I’ll need 
lots of prayer for all the stress and hard work! 
     Several faithful friends have been working and moving things, since I left in October for Southern 
Africa, and doing their best, while I’m away.  



     Yes, this month of December begins with the letter “D,” and the word “DREAM” also begins with the 
letter “D,” too! I’m praying for YOU, that in this month of December, you’ll see some DREAMS to come 
true! May it happen in this last month of the year,  for sometimes, God saves the best till last!  

          MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
     Trust God for the New Year of 2023 to be filled with miracles and breakthroughs, in Jesus’ name! 
Love, Doris Hokett 


